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 Message from Monsignor Ren® Mathieu: 
(1) This weekend, we are having an extraordinary collection authorized 
by Bishop Deeley to aid victims from Hurricane Florence, the earthquake 
and tsunami in Indonesia and other natural disasters that could occur this 
year. Please give your contributions to the ushers at church exits as you 
leave Mass. Funds will be distributed through Catholic Charities USA 
and Catholic Relief Services. Mark any envelope with your name and 
envelope number if you wish your donation recorded for tax purposes. 

(2) Fr. David Schlaverôs new knee is fine, but therapy continues to strengthen mobility. 
More serious at this point is his eye. An operation in May ñsaved itò, but healing is very, 
very slow. He has returned to celebrating Mass in public, but reading remains difficult. 
He very much appreciates your prayerful support. It has been a long 5 months! (3) A 
communal celebration of the Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick (without Mass) 
will be celebrated this Sunday, October 14, at Most Holy Trinity Church beginning at 
2:00 pm. Who should be anointed? ñAnyone whose health is seriously impaired, before 
surgery whenever a serious illness is the reason for the surgery, elderly people who 
have become notably weakened even though no serious illness is present, and sick 
children who have sufficient use of reason (that is, the age of First Communion). The 
sacrament may be repeated if the sick person recovers after being anointed and then 
again falls ill, or if during the same illness the personôs condition becomes more seri-
ous.ò I urge parishioners who are not themselves in need of this sacrament to join us for 
this celebration in order to provide prayerful support of fellow parishioners in need of 
healing and comfort. (4) A free discernment retreat for Catholic men (ages 18-55) 
will be held at the Franciscan Guest House in Kennebunk on October 26-28. The retreat 
is for men who are discerning the will of God and open to the priesthood as a possible 
path to holiness. The schedule includes daily Mass, communal and personal prayer, the 
opportunity for reconciliation, recreation time, and discussions led by Fr. Seamus 
Griesbach, the diocesan director of vocations, and other priests on aspects of faith and 
discernment. The retreat will begin on Friday with dinner at 6 pm, and will conclude with 
lunch on Sunday at 1 pm. To register, visit https://goo.gl/forms/nUyg28t8i83ddiY13. 
To inquire about carpooling or if you have other questions, contact Fr. Griesbach at 
(207) 217-4392 or seamus.griesbach@portlanddiocese.org. (5) From Pope Francisô 
apostolic exhortation on the joy of the family, Amoris Laetitae: ñAll family life is a 
óshepherdingô in mercyò (n. 322). ñWe also do well to remember that procreation and 
adoption are not the only ways of experiencing the fruitfulness of love. Even large fam-
ilies are called to make their mark on society, finding other expressions of fruitfulness 
that in some way prolong the love that sustains them. Christian families should never 
forget that ófaith does not remove us from the world, but draws us more deeply into it 
é Each of us, in fact, has a special role in preparing for the coming of Godôs kingdom 
in our world.ô Families should not see themselves as a refuge from society but, instead, 
go forth from their homes in a spirit of solidarity with others. In this way, they become 
a hub for integrating persons into society and a point of contact between the public and 
private sphere. Married couples should have a clear awareness of their social obliga-
tionsò (n. 181). Contemplate and Share: Å What are some of the blessings of our family? 
How might these help our family reach out in love to help those around us? Å Who in 
our local community, our country, or the world do we find it hardest to care about or to 
think of with love? How can each one of us share the blessings we have in service to 
others? Å Have you ever experienced someone treating you badly or making fun of you 
for being Catholic? What or who helped you stay connected with God and the Church 
anyway? A possible ñJoy in Actionò for this week: In celebration of Respect Life 
Month, donate to a teen pregnancy center, to St. Andr® Home in Biddeford, or to an 
organization that supports parents and children. (6) Thank You of the Week: To 
parishioners who organized rosary rallies during this month dedicated to the Blessed 
Virgin Mary. Thank you! 
 

JOKES PRIESTS CAN TELL, Vol. 8 - Msgr. Tonne: 
A proud father was congratulating his son on reaching 13 years of age, and asked him 
how it felt to be a teenager. 
ñItôs all right, I guess,ò the boy replied, ñexcept for the reputation.ò 
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The Presence Radio Network is 
106.7 FM in Greater Portland, 
www.thepresenceradio.org, on the 
app, or dial 605-475-8037 and listen 
on phones w/ unlimited minutes. 

Cemeteries of Good Shepherd Parish: 
St. Joseph / St. Mary 

Office hours are typically Mon-Fri, 8 am - 4 pm. 
Note: Drop ins are welcome; however, it is 

best to make an appointment because the manager 
is back and forth to the Cemeteries, and may not 
be in the office at the time of your arrival. 

Contact Jack Wholey: 282-0747 (or 430-4832) / 
jack.wholey@portlanddiocese.org. 
Thank you for your understanding. 

Apostolate of Prayer for Priests - Oct. ó18 
 

14. Bishop Robert P. Deeley JCD 
15. Rev. Paul Murray, Msgr. Joseph Goudreau 
16. Rev. Paul Sullivan SJ, Rev. Daniel Gagnon OMI 
17. Rev. Gerald Levesque, Rev. James Doran 
18. All Priests, living & deceasedÀ 
19. Rev. Dominic Azagbor OP, Rev. John Skehan 
20. Rev. Gregory Dube, Rev. Scott Mower 
 

Let us also pray for our Deacons & Seminarians. 

Vocations: ñGood Teacher, what must I do to inherit 
eternal life?ò If you ask the Lord this question in 
prayer, are you ready to respond with a joyful ñyesò 
or will you turn from Him with a heavy, unyielding 
heart? Consider following Christ more closely as a 

priest or in consecrated life. 
Contact Fr. Seamus Griesbach: 207-773-6471; 
email: seamus.griesbach@portlanddiocese.org; 
Website: www.portlanddiocese/vocations; 

Facebook: VocationsME. 
 
 

Intercessions: That those chosen to leave all and 
follow Jesus more closely in the priesthood or conse-
crated life will respond with the wisdom & under-
standing given by the Holy Spirit, we pray to the Lord. 

ñConsider the shortness of time, the 
length of eternity, and reflect how every-
thing here below comes to an end and 
passes by. Of what use is it to lean upon 
that which cannot give support? 

- St. Gerard Majella (1726-1755), 
Patron of Expectant Mothers, 

Feast Day: Oct. 16. 

Confessions on Saturdays (or by appointment): 
3:00 pm at Most Holy Trinity, St. Joseph and St. Margaret  ;  3:30 pm at St. Philip 

Fiat: a WOMEN½S DISCERNMENT GROUP: 
for high school students, college students & beyond 
who want to know more about Religious Sisters and 
may be questioning this vocation for themselves. 
All meetings are on the 2nd & 4th Friday of each 
month, 6:00ï8:00 pm at St. Joseph 
Convent, 409 Pool St., Biddeford. 

 

Come join us Friday, Oct. 26 (no meeting 
on Nov. 9 due to Journey Retreat). 
FMI: fiatmaine@gmail.com 
or   on Instagram: @fiatmaine. 

mailto:seamus.griesbach@portlanddiocese.org
http://www.thepresenceradio.org
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Dorothy Gilblair (born 1941) * Maurice Lamarre (born 1927) 
Anita T. Ouellette (born 1926) * Lucien Bergeron (born 1928) 
Herve Poissant (born 1930) * Marion Murphy (born 1946) 

Roger Vallee, Sr. (born 1943) 
 

May their souls and the souls of all the faithful 
departed through the mercy of God rest in peace. 

Saturday, October 13 
   4:00 pm  St. Joseph: (Fr. Brad Morin) 
                  Louise Bernier Cote / Laurianne Caron 
   4:00 pm  Most Holy Trinity: (Fr. Dominic Tumusiime) 
                  Roger & Carmen Cote / Dec members of the Gallant Family 
   4:00 pm  St. Margaret: (Msgr. Ren® Mathieu)    Roger Pouliot 
   4:30 pm  St. Philip: (Fr. Joseph Manship) 
                  Shawn Morin / Richard Gilman, Jr. 
Sunday, October 14, Twenty-Eighth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
   8:00 am  St. Joseph: (Fr. Bob Pecoraro) 
                  Todd Roberge / Emilienne Guay (15th Ann.) 
   8:30 am  St. Margaret: (Msgr. Ren® Mathieu) 
                  Vivien & James Sullivan / Simonne Lapointe (1st Ann.) 
   8:30 am  Most Holy Trinity: (Fr. Dominic Tumusiime) 
                  Norman Mondor (15th Ann.) / Louis & Cecile Sirois 
   9:00 am  St. Philip: (Fr. Brad Morin) 
                  Roger Millette (3rd Ann.) / George Dumais 
 10:30 am  Most Holy Trinity: (Fr. Dominic Tumusiime) 
                  Lucien Janelle (18th Ann.) / Annette Addorio 
 10:30 am  St. Margaret: (Msgr. Ren® Mathieu) 
                  Jim Daisey / For All People in Good Shepherd Parish 
 11:00 am  St. Joseph: (Fr. Brad Morin) 
                  Dr. Andr® P. Fortier (10th Ann.) / 
                  Kenneth and Ronald Powell 
  5:30 pm   Most Holy Trinity: (Fr. Morin) 
                  In Thanksgiving to the Sacred Heart 
+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

Monday, October 15 
   9:00 am  Most Holy Trinity: Jeanne Lessard (23rd Ann.) / 
                  Frances Callahan 
Tuesday, October 16 
   7:00 am  Ste Anne Chapel: Pauline Duprey / 
                  Fr. Zenon for favor obtained 
   9:00 am  Most Holy Trinity: Marcel & Pauline Martel / 
                  Caroline Peloquin 

Wednesday, October 17 
   8:30 am  St. James School: Richard Cook / Annette Addorio 
   9:00 am  St. Philip: Joseph Brochu 
Thursday, October 18 
   8:00 am  St. Margaret: Raymond Bonang / Leo Parent 
   9:00 am  St. Philip: Sr. Marie Martha Couture 
Friday, October 19 
   7:00 am  Ste Anne Chapel: Dec members of the Picard Family / 
                  Peter Chretien 
   9:00 am  Most Holy Trinity: Lorraine Stewart / Rachel Goodale 
Saturday, October 20 
   4:00 pm  St. Joseph: (Msgr. Ren® Mathieu) 
                  Geraldine Marchand / Roland Farley (1st Ann.) 
   4:00 pm  Most Holy Trinity: (Fr. Brad Morin) 
                  Aime Nadeau / Priscilla Poisson 
   4:00 pm  St. Margaret: (Fr. Dominic Tumusiime) 
                  Arlene Gonneville / Ronald Strout 
   4:30 pm  St. Philip: (Fr. David Schlaver) 
                  Marie Petit (5th Ann.) / Michael Langevin 
Sunday, October 21, Twenty-Ninth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
   8:00 am  St. Joseph: (Fr. Joseph Manship) 
                  Mme. Eva Sp®nard Carrier / Priscille Dion 
   8:30 am  St. Margaret: (Fr. Dominic Tumusiime) 
                  Alfred & Angela Briand 
   8:30 am  Most Holy Trinity: (Fr. Brad Morin) 
                  Louise & Cecile Sirois / Germaine Paquet 
   9:00 am  St. Philip: (Msgr. Ren® Mathieu) 
                  Madeline Chretien / Irene Dion 
 10:30 am  Most Holy Trinity: (Fr. Brad Morin) 
                  Joseph Doherty / Flore Provencher 
 10:30 am  St. Margaret: (Fr. Dominic Tumusiime) 
                  William Sutton / Souls in Purgatory 
 11:00 am  St. Joseph: (Msgr. Ren® Mathieu) 
                  Irene Madore / For All People in Good Shepherd Parish 

PARISH LITURGIES  
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The Sanctuary Lamp at Most Holy Trinity Church 
 

is burning this week: in memory of Paul Buonomo 

Note: The SJS Mass continues Wed. at 8:30 am thru the school 
year, excepting snow days/holidays, and some holy days. 

Donations to food pantries at all our churches: 
This week: peanut or almond butter / jelly or jam 

Good Shepherd Parish welcomes: Duncan Ralph Preble 
 

May all the baptized grow daily in the body of Christ. 

Matthew & Mary (Risigo) Smola on 10/13 

Congratulations & Godôs Profound Blessings Upon You Newlyweds 

"!04)3-   02%0!2!4)/. 
Are you presently expecting a child or seeking 

Baptism for your infant? 
In two engaging sessions 
REBORN explores 
the true relevance of 
Baptism for both parents 
and godparents. 

Sessions take place 
bi-monthly 

 

For more information or to begin the process please contact: 
Donna Caron  282-4812 x113 / Donna.Caron@portlanddiocese.org 
Visit www.goodshepherdparish.us      Sacraments/Baptism 
Baptisms are scheduled after the preparation process 

is completed by the parents. 

Upcoming 
sessions: 

6-8 PM  MHT 
 
 

Nov. 13  &  20 
Jan. 8  &  15 

A Protecting GODôS CHILDREN CLASS: 
will be offered @ Most Holy Trinity Church Hall 

on Tues., Oct. 16, 6-9 pm. 
Please RSVP to Rene: 229-4403;rene.fecteau@portlanddiocese.org. 

With God all things are possible. (Mark 11:22-25) 

We try to list the name of the priest who will cele-
brate every scheduled weekend Mass. However, 
this schedule may be changed without notice. 

ÀBEHOLDÀ    Eucharistic Adoration Holy Hour 
BEHOLD-JOIN US! Fri., Oct. 19 at Most Holy Trinity Church 
     7-8 pm. Come & experience a powerful hour of Praise & 
     Worship as we honor our Lord in the Blessed Sacrament. 

Need someone for recordings of Sunday Masses. Our present 
staff is growing in age, making it difficult to maintain an alternat-
ing schedule. The Friends of Father Zenon Decary are looking for a 
younger individual who would like to learn this very important 
Corporal Act of Mercy. Equipment is supplied. For more infor-
mation, please call Pat at 207-283-3205. God bless you, plentifully. 

DƻƻŘ {ƘŜǇƘŜǊŘ tŀǊƛǎƘ ǿƛƭƭ ƻũŜǊ ŀƴ !ƴƻƛƴǝƴƎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ {ƛŎƪ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ 
ƻƴ {ǳƴŘŀȅΣ hŎǘƻōŜǊ мпΣ нΥлл ǇƳΣ ŀǘ aƻǎǘ Iƻƭȅ ¢Ǌƛƴƛǘȅ /ƘǳǊŎƘΦ 
The prayer service will be followed by light refreshments. 
Please call Sue Anne (284-5860) if you can help. 

The Sacrament of Anointing of the Sick is meant for those whose health 
is seriously impaired by illness (physical or mental) or old 
age. A sick person should be anointed before surgery 
whenever a serious illness is the reason for the surgery. 
Elderly people may be anointed if they have become notably 
weakened, even though no serious illness is present. 

mailto:Donna.Caron@portlanddiocese.org
http://www.goodshepherdparish.us


SAINT  JAMES  CATHOLIC  SCHOOL  

25 Graham Street             Phone 207-282-4084 
Biddeford, ME 04005               FAX 207-286-3693 
E-mail GSPschools@portlanddiocese.org 
Website www.sjsbiddeford.org 

St. James School is Service, Academics, Faith & Excellence 
 

St. James is a Catholic, parochial school committed to fostering 
spiritual, intellectual, social, emotional & physical growth in a S.A.F.E. 
and collaborative environment while empowering students to be cre-
ative, to think critically, to act responsibly, and to serve with integrity. 
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~Pics from the Blessing of the Animals last week~ 

 As we prepare for the future, we build upon the faith and sacrifice of 
our ancestors creating hope for the future. 
 

Now there is a special opportunity for all parishioners to strengthen our 
parish and to ensure that our legacy of faith will continue in perpetuity. 

St. James School Endowment Fund 
with the Catholic Foundation of Maine 

For more information on how you can build this important fund for our parish, 
contact Elizabeth Badger, Executive Director, the Catholic Foundation of Maine, 
207-321-7820 or elizabeth.badger@catholicfoundationmaine.org. 

Saint James has two endowment funds. 
One is a savings account for the school and the other is for 
scholarships. If you want to donate to either one, please contact 

The Catholic Foundation of Maine at (207) 321-7894 to either make a 
donation or to remember us in your estate planning. 

Let us be sure that we always have a Catholic school in the area 
by supporting this outreach of Good Shepherd Parish. Thank you. 

Do you order a lot through Amazon? If you do, you can help 
Saint James School by logging into amazon smiles first and selecting 
Saint James School in Biddeford. (There are a lot of Saint James 
Schools so pick the Biddeford school). Then .5% of your 
eligible purchases will be given to Saint James School. 

It doesn't seem like much, but with holiday shopping around 
the corner, the cumulative effect of this will be a boost to the school! 
It does not cost you anything. Spread the word! Thank you!! 

https://smile.amazon.com/ch/01-0473551 

 

Saint James School will host its 
Trot for Catholic Education 5K 
and Kids Fun Run at the school 

on Saturday, November 3. 
 

Funds raised from this annual event help to keep tuition costs at Saint James School affordable 
for families wishing to send their children to Catholic school. 

 

The 5K Run/Walk will begin at 9:00 am and the Fun Run for children ages 10 & under will follow at 
10:00 am. Childrenõs activities will also be offered on site until 11:00 am. The event will provide awards 

for the top finishers in various age categories and recognition of alumni from area Catholic schools. 
In addition, children participating in the Fun Run will receive a commemorative ribbon. 

 

Pre-registration for the event is encouraged, but not required. To register online for the race/walk, 
visit: https://runsignup.com/Race/ME/Biddeford/TrotForCatholicEducation. 

 

Onsite registration will begin at 7:30 am for those unable to sign up in advance. The first 100 registrants 
will receive a free race t-shirt designed by one of our very own Saint James School students. 

Race day packets will be available for pick-up at the Saint James School PFTA Spaghetti Supper being held at 
St. Joseph Church on Friday, November 2, from 4:30 to 6:30 pm, as well as onsite on race day, after 7:30 am. 

 
The PFTA is actively looking for businesses or individuals to sponsor the event. 

If you or anyone you know would like to help, please email saintjamestrot@gmail.com. 
Any sponsorship amount is appreciated and will be recognized. 

https://www.google.com/search?q=catholic+foundation+of+maine&rlz=1C1CHBF_en&oq=Catholic+Foundation+of+maine&aqs=chrome.0.0.4974j0j7&sourceid=chrome&ie=UTF-8
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